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THE INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY FOR MARITIME AND OCEAN PROFESSIONALS



 
nOMINATION FOR jUNIOR rEGIONAL VICE PRESIDENT (JRVP)
Dear Sections,
The Nominating Committee is requesting your nominations for Junior Regional Vice Presidents (JRVP) for the Pacific and Atlantic North Regions. Please email jlane@sname.org the names of your nominees along with their photo and biography by July 31st.
The Regional Vice Presidents will each serve four-year terms, the first two years on the Executive Committee as Junior Regional Vice Presidents and an additional two years on Council as Senior Regional Vice Presidents. The term of these positions will be January 1, 2017 until December 31, 2018 as JRVP’s and January 1, 2019 until December 31, 2021 as SRVP’s. Each region selects a new Junior Regional Vice President every other year.  To provide for continuity of the Junior Regional Vice Presidents on the Executive Committee, the elections are staggered, with the Atlantic South, Central and Gulf, and International regions electing Junior Regional Vice Presidents in odd years (2017, 2019 etc.), and Atlantic North and Pacific electing their Junior Regional Vice Presidents in even years (2016, 2018).
Bylaws relating to the above information are noted in this memo for your assistance in your decision making process.  Listed below are the sections within the three regions of the Society that are eligible to submit nominees for election:

Pacific

Northern California

Southwest

Pacific Northwest

Atlantic North

Philadelphia

NY Met

New England

Canadian Atlantic
REGIONAL VICE PRESIDENTS Byaws
“D1-4.a  There shall be two Regional Vice Presidents from each of the five Regions of the Society.  Every other year one Vice President shall be elected from each Region to a four-year term.  Election shall be by ballot mailed to all Fellows, Members, Affiliates, and Associate Members in the Region.  The incoming Regional Vice President shall be designated as the Junior Regional Vice President and the other Vice President shall be designated as the Senior Regional Vice President.  The Junior Vice President shall be a voting member of the Executive Committee with the Senior Vice President being the alternate.  Retiring Vice Presidents shall be eligible for re-election for two successive terms; a further re-election must be interrupted by a lapse of at least two years.”
As you know, the Executive Committee functions as SNAME’s “Board of Directors” and, consequently, participation is extremely important.  The Junior Regional Vice Presidents are members of the Executive Committee for two years and the Council for an additional two years; therefore, you should have reasonable assurance that your nominees will be able to attend four Executive Committee meeting.  We expect these meetings to be face-to-face meetings at SNAME Headquarters in Alexandria Virginia and at the SMC/WMTC.
Some of the Executive Committee meetings will be held by teleconference and videoconference. In addition, there will be two in-person Council meetings, one at the Council Retreat in June and the other during the SMC/WMTC in October/November.  
Enclosed is a copy of the Guidelines for Vice Presidents for your review and for the candidate as well before submitting his/her name, photo and biography for the SNAME electronic ballot.  These requirements are to advise the candidate of his/her responsibilities while in the office of Regional Vice President.
Thank you all for your time and continued support. Please don’t hesitate to contact me should you have any questions via jlane@sname.org. 





Sincerely,
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Erik W. Seither, Executive Director
JLL

Enclosures
GUIDELINES FOR VICE PRESIDENTS

There are two Vice Presidents (Junior Regional Vice President and Senior Regional Vice President) from each of the SNAME’s five Regions.  One Junior Vice President from each Region is elected every other year for a four-year term. 

The position of Regional Vice President was established by the Society to ensure a geographical diversity in the membership of the Executive Committee. Additionally, it is expected that the Regional Vice Presidents will assure improved two-way communication between members and the Executive Committee.

The Regional Vice President is expected to maintain active involvement within the individual's Section, the other Sections within the Region, and with Headquarters, to the extent practicable.
The Regional Vice President is expected to attend local Section meetings, and is considered an ex-officio member of the Executive Committee of the Section of membership, presenting regular reports, which highlight activities of the Executive Committee, soliciting views of individual members and responding to sectional issues.

The Vice President shall promote individual and Section participation at all levels of SNAME and provide regular liaison between the Section and Headquarters regarding activities within the Section and events sponsored by Headquarters.  The Vice President may provide continuity during change in Section leadership and participate in the Chairman’s orientation activities.

The two Regional Vice Presidents are expected to maintain a line of intercommunication to assure that all Sections within the Region are represented and that regional issues are addressed by SNAME Headquarters at Executive Committee meetings.  Each Section should be visited by at least one Regional Vice President per year.  One Vice President from each region is expected to attend the Council Retreat conducted by Headquarters.
Each Junior Regional Vice President is expected to attend all Executive Committee meetings and other meetings as necessary, which concern the administration of SNAME, including the SMC/WMTC.  Each should maintain knowledge of SNAME structure, finance and function, including performance and activities of the various Standing Committees.  The Junior Regional Vice President is expected to communicate sectional and regional activities and ideas to the Executive Committee provide a written report at Executive Committee meetings and to assist Headquarters in the procurement of required Section reports.

The Regional Vice President should serve as necessary, and as requested by the President, to support the work as performed by the Executive Committee.


